
From: Danny Varat
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/20/2017 7:47:22 AM
Subject: Greenville Schools Group

Please reach out to Pam to schedule this. Thanks
864-355-8863


From: Mills, Pam [mailto:pmills@greenvillek12.sc.us] 
 
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2017 10:03 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Congratulations
Congrats on your new job! Do you think you could get a meeting with the Lt. Governor for my interhigh kids 
on March 8th? Hope all is well!
 
P​
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